SCHOOL DISTRICT OF CHETEK

CHETEK, WI

Minutes of Board Retreat                    
      Board of Education                                     July 14, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 5:37 p.m.  

Present:  Jennings, Jost arrived at 7:50, Springer, Peters, Johnson, Witthuhn, Reisner was absent.  Also present: Al Brown, Tammy Lenbom, Bryan Yenter, Larry Zeman, Linda Zeman and Jill Koenitzer
Motion by Peters, seconded by Johnson to approve the agenda.  Motion carried unanimously.  

A discussion was held on the Open Enrollment Report that was presented at the June 30, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.
Strategic Goal
The three recommendations from the Open Enrollment Committee will be forwarded to the entire Board for approval at the July 28 Regular Board meeting.


The recommendations are:

1. The Board of Education adopts “We Strive to be the Best Rural School District in Wisconsin” as the strategic goal of the District which drives it towards its mission, and accordingly, to use this goal as the District’s unifying theme in all its marketing.

2. The Board approves expenditures up to $10,000 to engage a marketing professional to assist the administration in finishing a marketing plan that encompasses and integrates the mission, strategic goal, communications and outreach efforts of the District.

3. The Board re-evaluates the monitoring reports and linkages aligned with its role in Policy Governance and to specifically reduce the required reporting by administration and staff by at least 50% to allow them to focus on their role in fulfilling the mission and strategic goal.
Linkages
A date needs to be set for the external linkages to begin.  The marketing plan and balanced scorecard could serve as guiding documents to begin the discussion.  Information from the community forums could be linked in with the balanced scorecard.

Monitoring Reports
The discussion of the monitoring reports and linkages will take place at the July 28 Regular Board meeting during Agenda Planning.
District Leadership Committee
The Board will develop a charge for the committee.  The team will define the quality initiative.  Once the marketing action plan and the balanced scorecard are complete, they will serve as guiding documents

Action Plan
The action plan will include recommendations, a timeline for completion, measurement, and person responsible.
The August Committee of the Whole meeting will be used to continue working on the recommendations from the Open Enrollment Report.
Motion by Springer, seconded by Jost to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.







Natalie Springer, Clerk

